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Dear Friend of Abiding Above,                September 2022       

It always brings me great joy to travel down to the inner-city and preach to the homeless at Memphis 
Union Mission. 

Having read many Christian biographies over many years, I have always noticed that people must 
first come to the end of themselves before God Who loves them begins to work in and through them. 
I have heard many testimonies here at Memphis Union Mission and in ministry settings where I have 
preached all over the world. In these hard times in life, we can always find a loving Heavenly Father, 
who in some cases, uses our hard times as a tool to bring us to Himself. He has always been holding 
us as we gradually grow weary of trying to be God and direct our own lives. Let’s continue to never 
give up on anyone! 

I have preached and taught God’s Word for many years and will continue as long as God gives me 
breath. I love to do this, and I know this is God’s calling on my life. I also love to disciple men! I 
find great joy in taking a man where he is and encouraging him in God’s Word and by His Holy 
Spirit to begin becoming more like Christ. After completing discipleship, it always blesses my heart 
to see him discipling another and another and another. This is called multiplying disciple-making to 
the ends of the earth as depicted in Matthew 28:19-20. 



This chart shows what can 
happen when we simply start 
discipling one-to-one till Jesus 
calls us home! It only takes a 
spark to get a fire going!  

If you would like to be a 
multiplying disciple-maker, visit  
our website abidingabove.org 
and go to the Resource section.  

I r e c e n t l y a t t e n d e d T h e 
Gathering, a prison volunteer 
event, in Little Rock, AR. For 
years, I have on occasion, 
preached at prisons in Arkansas. 
There was the need for all 

volunteers to be re-certified since the pandemic prohibited ministry from outside volunteers and 
only those who worked at the prison could teach God’s Word.  

Praise the Lord! Things seem to be getting back to normal in the prisons of Arkansas where I will 
be preaching in the months ahead. 

I look forward to sharing with you about our Disciple-Making Holy Land journey in our next 
newsletter. Until then, please go to our social media sites and follow us there! You can find these 
links on our website homepage at abidingabove.org. 

May God continue to bless you and make you a blessing to many as you walk, talk, and listen to 
Him Who is your Life! 

Abiding above, 

Chris S. Hodges 
President 
Abiding Above Ministries  
Colossians 3:1-3 
abidingabove.org 
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